Emergency conservation enhancement
for critically endangered TSilhqot’in
salmon populations

TNG has led emergency conservation enhancement activities
for our most vulnerable salmon populations since 2020 in
response to the Big Bar Landslide crisis, which pushed already
vulnerable salmon populations to the edge and created an
immediate risk of extirpation (local extinction). We are now
expanding these activities to broader stock recovery. TNG has
been leading brood (parent) stock collection on the spawning
grounds in the Territory, in partnership with UFFCA and DFO.

What is Emergency Conservation Enhancement?

Emergency enhancement increases the number of offspring produced by spawning salmon by improving
their chance of survival; it’s essentially performing CPR on our extremely vulnerable salmon populations as a

last resort to keep them from blinking out.

In summer and early fall when adult salmon return to their natal streams to spawn, our field crew captures
some of them as brood (parent) stock. They collect eggs and milt (sperm), fertilize and incubate the eggs, and
rear the juvenile salmon to the fry stage in hatchery facilities. Then in the spring, the juvenile fry are released

back into their natal streams.

Winston Bambrick (left) and Leonard English (right) collecting
Taseko sockeye brood (parent) stock (Sept 2023)

What salmon populations are we working to
rebuild and recover?

TNG Fisheries leads emergency conservation
enhancement for 2 salmon populations that are at
high risk of extinction:

» Upper Chezqox Jas (Upper Chilcotin Chinook)
e Dasiqox Ts’eman (Taseko sockeye)

These are early timed stocks that return to the Little
Chilcotin and Taseko systems (in TSihqot’in Territory)
to spawn, and migrate through the Chilcotin mainstem
from early July to mid August.




